
  March  2023

President’s Message

The month of February has been somewhat disappointing. It started out OK but 
soon began to deteriorate. The first disappointment was the need to cancel the 
Valentine’s Day Party that was being hosted by the Jacobs family. Several MAAC 
members indicated they would be attending the party on February 11 but as the day 
drew near, they began to cancel. By February 9 only one couple planned to join the 
Jacobs. It was consequently decided that the amount of work involved was not justified 
by the number of attendees. I want to thank Alex and Jonathan for their kind
offer to host the party. Hopefully, they will agree to host the party again THIS MONTH!

As I reported in last month’s newsletter, I contacted the American Legion in 
Crisfield, MD to schedule our annual “Crabby Rally” for September 22-23, 2023. I 
requested that we be assigned six camping spots, numbers 7 to 12, for our club 
members. I also reported that the American Legion had not yet approved our request 
but I expected them to do so soon. As it turns out, the American Legion has changed its 
reservation policy. In the past, we could reserve all the camping spots, and pay for them, 
at one time. In MAAC’s case this system worked well.
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However, another RV club reserved six spots without paying for them up front. That club promised their members 
would pay for the spots upon arrival. As it turned out, only two of the camping spots were used and the American Legion lost 
the income from the unused camping spots. In the meantime, they had denied the requests of other campers who wanted to 
use their campground.

As a result of the above situation, the Crisfield American Legion no longer takes group reservations. Each MAAC 
member who wants to attend our “Crabby Rally” on September 22- 23, 2023, will need to contact the Crisfield American Legion 
on their own and make their individual reservation. They will ask for your credit card number so they can charge you for the
reservation. Last year the cost was $40.00 per night. We are not sure if that rate still applies because we have not received 
confirmation of our request to reserve spot number 12. Their website is: Crisfield American Legion #16 | Crisfield MD | 
Facebook. 

The website has their operating hours and phone numbers. Once you call, follow the instructions that are included in
their answering message. We were advised last year that the Crisfield American Legion would insist that people using
their campground had to be members of the American Legion. For that reason, my husband Wayne, became a member. We 
do not know if they will accept a reservation request from someone who is not a member of the American Legion. If they 
decline to take your reservation request, you can try telling them that one of their members, Wayne Berkebile, is coordinating 
the rally. They may then take you reservation. 



March 18th Potluck:
Mark your calendar!  
long-time MAAC members 
and active members at that, 
Alex & Jonathan Jacobs, will 
be hosting an informal Potluck 
at their residence on March 
18th, at Noon! 

RSVP by Tues March 14th

No Region II News / Update this month. 
Region II

News

WHERE? Jacobs residence: 1119 Old 
County Road, Severna Park, MD 21146   
443-827-2111

Please let us know if you plan to attend by emailing: alexcz2004@yahoo.com. This will be a fun, 
and informal time to discuss camping trips and other activities for the upcoming year. 

President’s Message (Continued)
Since this is all a new policy it is hard for me to predict exactly what will occur when you call. Please let me 

know of your experience if you call them so I can better inform our members of what to expect when they call.

I revised our constitution in conformance with the guidance received from the Wally Byam Caravan Club 
International (WBCCI). I sent it to all our members by email on January 26, 2023. I have received quite a few approvals, 
no disapprovals, and one editorial correction (thank you Michael Knuppel). I will be submitting our new constitution to 
WBCCI Headquarters in the next week or so. I hope it will be approved. Once it is, we will include it on our website.

Finally, please remember that the annual Maintenance Day Rally at the 4H Center in Centreville, MD, will occur 
on the weekend of April 21 to 23. We have attended this rally in the past and it is VERY WORTHWHILE, especially for 
new owners. Our Airstream is in for repairs. We hope we will be able to attend this rally but we don’t know when the 
repairs will be done. In case you didn’t know, the 4H Center is very close to the Queen Anne Outlets!  Spring and 
Summer are still coming!!

Ingrid Berkebile, President

“We didn't do it for Valentine's Day, let do it for St. Patrick’s Day!” Join Us!

“Potluck At 
Jacobs!”

mailto:alexcz2004@yahoo.com


Welcome NEW Members

March Birthdays

Please send your birthday/anniversary dates to:
053info@airstreamclub.net 

Mid-Atlantic 
Airstream Club ‘22 

Officers
President
Ingrid Berkebile

1st VP   OPEN!
2nd VP  OPEN!

Recording Secretary
Christina Torcaso

Corresponding Secretary
Jonathan Jacobs

Treasurer
Jonathan Jacobs

Membership
Jonathan Jacobs

Newsletter & Webmaster
Jerry Pilcher

Assistant Webmaster
Flora Barrett

Click HERE To Go To Store

Sam Hoeffner & Jennifer Franchek
1966 24 Foot Tradewind
Rapid City, SD

Have you got your own “tips, tricks, or 
gadgets” that you use? PLEASE 
SHARE WITH THE CLUB.  Send me an 
email, along with photos, of your 
favorites! 053info@airstreamclub.net

(Stock Photo)

mailto:053info@airstreamclub.net
https://airstreamclub.org/club-store
https://airstreamclub.org/club-store
mailto:053info@airstreamclub.net


Activity Calendar
See a complete list online:  https://airstreamclub.org/events   (some events may not be posted yet.)

Note:  You may attend any rally in any region and are not limited to Region 2 rallies.

April 28-30  (Fri-Sun) – Maintenance Rally w/ DelMarVa  – Queen Anne’s County 4H Park, 
Delaware. THIS IS THE ONE TO MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR!  All those “little things” you 
wanted to know how to do, better…. Like, backing up! LOL. Like, “How much solar do I need?”  
Like, What to do if furnace doesn’t come on? REG FORMS IN THIS NEWSLETTER

June 1-6. The 2023 Region II  Rally will be held at Jellystone Park in Niagara Falls, Ontario,. The 
park is only 3.5 miles from the Falls and the rally provides a great opportunity to camp again 
with our region Airstreamers.  Contact Greg Amadio at +1 (800) 263-2570 or email
him (yogibear@jellystoneniagara.ca) and leave a message. Greg will call back to get registration 
details. You can cancel up to two weeks before without penalty. Region II group rate is 
$62/night plus taxes.

June 24-30 International Airstream Rally, Rock Springs, WY. Apparently the rally is “sold out”, 
but there is a waitlist.

September 22-23  MAAC Crabby Rally, each MAAC member who wants to attend our “Crabby 
Rally” on September 22- 23, 2023, will need to contact the Crisfield American Legion on their 
own and make their individual reservation. They will ask for your credit card number so they can 
charge you for the reservation. Last year the cost was $40.00 per night. We are not sure if that 
rate still applies because we have not received confirmation of our request to reserve spot 
number 12. Their website is: https://www.facebook.com/crisfieldlegion

WBCCI has announced that the 2024 International Rally will be held in Sedalia, Missouri, 
kicking off on October 5th (the first time an International Rally will be held in the Fall). 

Region 2 Website:
https://airstreamclub.org/region-2

https://airstreamclub.org/events?list=0&from=02%2F25%2F2022&to=&type=-1&state=-1&club=1578
https://www.facebook.com/crisfieldlegion
https://airstreamclub.org/region-2


Summer Rendezvous - August 3-7

Breaking news... Registration is now open

https://form.jotform.com/230345192257151

Register early as sites are limited!
Details are starting to come together for the joint SUMMER
RENDEZVOUS with the New York Finger Lakes AC (NYFLAC). The
theme is Circle the Wagons!

NYFLAC has a great working relationship with the Sampson State Park and are able to reserve 
loop 2 for us with 54 campsites. (These are similar to Ontario Provincial Park sites as there is 
only 30 amp service.) Some of the power pedestals are a distance from the sites and may require 
a shore power extension cord.

Activities are planned for four(!) days: Thursday night to Monday morning.

• A Chuck Wagon Dinner Friday night
• Best Western dressed contest
• Rally around the campfire to toast marshmallows or make S’mores
• Bring your favorite Chili Saturday night
• Sticks & Stones Country Band playing for us Saturday night
• Bring your appetite to Breakfast Sunday Morning
• And as always having fun and renewing friendships

The latest info can be found here https://airstreamclub.org/ontario-and-nyflac-joint-rally.

Volunteers are needed! 
Please contact Co-Organizer, 
Gary Russo at 
fulloflife123@yahoo.com,
(585) 967-6636

This is a joint rally 
sponsored by  the Ontario 
Canada Airstream Club, 
and the New York Finger 
Lakes Club. But as is the 
policy, members of other 
clubs are welcome.

(Jerry & Susan Pilcher 
have registered…)

https://form.jotform.com/230345192257151
https://airstreamclub.org/ontario-and-nyflac-joint-rally
mailto:fulloflife123@yahoo.com
https://airstreamclub.org/region-2


https://ohiocamp.usedirect.com/OhioCampWeb/#!park/105
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